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DRAFT MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
Tuesday, 19 March 2013 (12:30), Room E 249, New Wing Building
Chairperson: Speaker of the National Assembly 

Present:

Mfeketo, N C (Deputy Speaker); Skosana M B (House Chairperson); Kubayi, M T (Acting Deputy Chief Whip of the Majority Party); Fubbs, J L (ANC); Gaum, A H (ANC); Kalyan, S V (DA); Khunou, N P (ANC); Koornhof, N J J v R (Cope); Landers, L T (ANC); Masutha, T M (ANC); Mdakane, M R (ANC); Oriani-Ambrosini, M G R (IFP); 
Staff in attendance:
M Coetzee (Secretary to Parliament); M Xaso (Secretary to the N A); Z Adhikarie (Chief Legal Adviser) and T Abell (NA Table). 
1.
Opening and welcome

The Speaker, as chairperson, opened the meeting at 12:40.

2.
Apologies (Agenda item 1)

Apologies were tendered on behalf of Frolick, C T (House Chairperson); Hajaig, F (House Chairperson); Motshekga, M S (Chief Whip of the Majority Party); Watson, A (Chief Whip of the Opposition); De Lange J H (ANC), Kilian, J D (Cope); Njikelana, S J (ANC); Ntapane, S Z (UDM) and Van der Merwe J H (IFP).
The Speaker requested the Acting Deputy Chief Whip of the Majority Party to convey the message received from the Chief Whip of the Majority Party to the meeting. 

In this regard, Ms Kubayi informed the meeting that the Chief Whip of the Majority Party had requested that the NA Rules Committee meeting be postponed due to the fact that consultation with parties had not been finalised. She added that a written submission from the DA had been received the previous day and that the ANC had not had an opportunity to finalise their consultation on the submission. While informal discussions had taken place, a final meeting still needed to be scheduled.
The request from the Chief Whip of the Majority Party that the meeting be postponed was agreed to.

The Speaker requested the meeting to propose a time for the next meeting of the Rules Committee. Mr Xaso informed the meeting that the next court date was scheduled for 28 March and that a possible date for the next meeting could be 26 March.

The Deputy Speaker enquired whether documents should be submitted to the court before the hearing date and, if the meeting was held on 26 March, whether that would leave sufficient time to prepare the documents? 

Adv Adhikarie responded that, if the meeting was held on 26 March, it would leave very little time for the preparation of the supplementary affidavit.

Dr Oriani-Ambrosini proposed that negotiations could continue, even through the night, and that a meeting of the Rules Committee could be scheduled for the following morning. He said that parties should work towards meeting the deadline set by the court.

Ms Fubbs said that all parties would like to reach consensus on the matter, but urged that reasonable timelines should be allowed for its finalisation.
Mr Koornhof said that the sitting of 20 March would deal with questions to the President only. He proposed that the meeting be scheduled for immediately after the sitting.

Ms Kalyan seconded the proposal by Mr Koornhof.

IT WAS AGREED: That  - 

a) Consultation amongst parties should continue; and 

b) The NARC would re-convene on Wednesday, 20 March 2013 at 16:00.

3.
Closing 
The meeting adjourned at 12:55.
_____________
M V Sisulu MP

Speaker of the National Assembly

APPROVED ON:________________
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